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Minutes of the Extra-Ordinary Parish Council meeting held on Monday 14th March 2022 at the Mills Hall, Carharrack at 11.30am
1. Persons Present: Cllr Holland (Chair), Cllr Aldridge, Cllr Clarke, Cllr Chown, Cllr Martin and Cornwall Councillor Donnithorne
Apologies for Absence: were received from Cllr G Garbett

2. Chair Welcome – Brief meeting had been called to discuss the questions and issues raised from the last Parish Council Meeting in regard to the road improvements at The Pound Crossroads
3. C.C. Donnithorne gave an overview of the work already undertaken to compile a stronger case for the installation of an island crossing at The Pound junction.

Traffic data for all traffic coming down to the crossroads is collected by Cornwall Council and this will be made available to the Parish Council in due course.

The traffic monitor which was located at the site last year showed that 50% of traffic coming through the junction exceeded the speed limit and some were travelling at very high speed.

All road works/improvements across the county have to be undertaken by Cormac which is why there are no other quotes.  There is general agreement from Highways, the police and Cornwall Council that there is a need for improvements to reduce traffic speeds and make this area much safer for all road users.

The fact that Carharrack has a low density of population lowers its priority when considering such work.  Support from the Parish Council would carry greater weight and enable the scheduling of this work to be moved up the list.

The repainting of junction markings at Brokenshires Corner has already been put onto the works schedule for 2022/23

Whilst the budget for road improvements has been increased it does have to stretch across Redruth Central, St Day and Carharrack.

The traffic island installed at St Day was completed as part of the works related to the two new housing developments and increased access to the playing field, along with other necessary works as part of this entire project.

The traffic island has decreased traffic speeds in this area and it proves that this type of traffic calming installation does work.

All Parish Councillors agreed to support this much needed improvement 
for the benefit of the entire community.

The Chair went through the financial report and extracted areas where 
funds remained unused as we draw towards the end of the 2021/22 
financial year.  

One point made was that the Parish Council did not want to set a 
precedent whereby smaller parish council areas would be asked to 
provide financial support for much needed improvements and projects 
simply because they had a lower population and were viewed as less 
important that the larger and more financially affluent areas.  

A sum of £6k was put forward as a generous offer to ensure that this 
improvement is fast-tracked and scheduled for completion within the 
next 12 months.

Proposed by Cllr Aldridge, Seconded by Cllr Clarke.  All agreed.

